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Newsletter   

Edition 19—16th November 2023 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Report 

Remembrance Day 

Thank you Mrs Grinsted for conducting a Tyabb 

Primary School remembrance assembly to explain the 

significance of Remembrance Day and ensure we pay 

our respects and remember all Australians who have 

served our nation and fought and died in conflicts since 

World War 1. A beautiful day provided us with an 

opportunity to gather under our oak tree for a lovely 

service. We listened to "The Last Post “ and observed 

one minute of silence. Our School Captains, Henry and 

Savannah laid a wreath at our oak tree. Thank you to 

our students for their lovely manners and for showing 

respect. 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our  

2023 Year Book Cover Winners! 

Thank you to all of the students who entered in to our 

year book cover competition. It was really difficult to 

chose a couple of illustrations out of 100 amazing 

entries. This year we would like to congratulate Ava 

and Isabelle from grade 6 whose artwork was chosen 

for the front and back cover. We are so proud of the 

effort you have put in to your artworks. We can’t wait to 

see them professionally printed on our year book 

covers! 

We would also like to acknowledge students whose 

entries were shortlisted for 2023. These show how 

difficult it was to choose just two! Great effort 

everyone! 

 

Winners—front and back cover! 

 

 

Short listed entries 

Ava 6B Isabelle 5A 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 16th November 2023  Page 2 

 

Thank you to Ringwood secondary 

college band 

On behalf of Tyabb Primary School, I would like to 

thank Ringwood College Band  for visiting Tyabb 

Primary School and performing for our 410 students. 

We all absolutely loved it! The students in the band 

and choir showed amazing musical talent and engaged 

us through their contemporary songs, teaching us 

about the different instruments and by allowing us to 

dance and sing along. They inspired a love for music 

and hopefully encourage some of our students to learn 

an instrument and continue to learn about music 

throughout their schooling. What an amazing concert! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

parent helper morning tea   

Friday 1st December—save the date! 

Invitations have been sent out to invite all parents who 

have helped during the year to a special thank you 

morning tea. Without the fabulous support of our 

parents our school would not function as effectively. 

Our parents help in a variety of ways including School 

Council, PFA, classroom helpers, excursions, camps, 

electives, HPV just to name a few! If you have helped 

in any way throughout the year we would like you to 

join us for morning tea in the grade 5 and 6 area (BER 

Building) on Friday 1st December from 11.00am. 

Your help is very much appreciated, and an integral 

part of the smooth running of our fabulous school. 

Hoping you can join us for a cuppa and a bite to eat. 

Colour Run—Friday 11th December 

On Thursday 2nd November, we had our second 

colour run. It was such a beautiful day and our children 

were extremely excited to be involved especially when 

seeing three large blow up arches to run through at the 

start. It was a huge success and fun was had by all! 

Special thanks goes to Jantina from the PFA for 

organising the event and Mr Davies who helped with 

the setting up of the obstacles and course. We would 

also like to thank over 30 parent helpers, who helped 

on the day—we couldn't have done it without you! Your 

support is much appreciated. We are confident that we 

will have raised over $20,000 dollars which we are 

planning to put towards new playground equpment. We 

will keep you posted.  

We finished the day with the sliming of 8 teachers. 

Thank you Miss Chatfield, Mrs Elliott, Ms Wright, Mrs 

Everard, Miss Bowler, Mrs Watson, Mr Jonker and Ms 

Woff for volunteering to be slimed! 
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Thank you to all of our families and friends 

who have contributed to this fundraising 

event and helped us to continually make 

improvements to our school grounds,       

facilities and resources!!!! 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 4 

Tuesday 21st November Junior Sports Prep—2 

Wednesday 21st—24th November HPV 

Friday 24th November Prep & Grade 1 Puppet Show 

Monday 27th November School Assembly 

Monday 27th November School Council Meeting 

Wednesday 29th November Prep 2024 Transition Session 3—Super Hero Day 

Wednesday 29th November Grade 2 Excursion The Big Goose 

Thursday 30th November Grade 1 Excursion The Big Goose 

Friday 1st December Parent Helper Morning Tea—11.00am 

Monday 4th December School Assembly—Star Citizens & Captains 

Wednesday 6th December Grade 4 EOYE Enchanted Adventures 

Friday 8th December Christmas Carol Night 

Monday 11th December Grade 5 & 6 Water Safety 

Tuesday 12th December Statewide Orientation Day 

Wednesday 13th December Grade 6 Graduation 

Friday 15th December Grade 5 & 6 Water Safety 

Friday 15th December Grade 3 Excursion The Big Goose 

Monday 18th December Final Grade 6 Assembly 

Tuesday 19th December Grade 6 Final Excursion & Afternoon Tea 

Tuesday 19th December Last Student Day of Term—3.30pm Dismissal 

Wednesday 20th December  Student Free Curriculum Day 



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 16th November 2023                                                                                                                             Page 7 

HPV 
Our HPV (Human Powered Vehicle) teams are preparing for a huge week up ahead! They are 

about to travel to Maryborough to participate in the Energy Breakthrough. This amazing event has 

been running for over 30 years, and Tyabb is so excited to be a part of all the fun once again. 

To get themselves prepared, the teams travelled to Lang Lang on Sunday the 12th November to 

compete in an  Obstacle and Sprint Race Day. We entered 3 teams and took turns racing around a 

huge obstacle track, complete with seesaws, rumble strips, ramps and platforms to navigate. This 

really tested the riders’ skills! 

Before lunch there was a Teacher/Parent race, which was a huge hit! The teachers, Mums and 

Dads strapped on their kids’ helmets and took the trikes for a spin. Lots of sore legs and laughs 

were had! 

After lunch we competed in the Sprint trial – one lap, as fast as you can! Each rider improved in 

speed and confidence as the day went on. The best part was seeing the huge grins from inside the 

HPV trikes. It was clear that everyone was having the time of their lives! 
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A HUGE thankyou goes out to our AMAZING Sponsors! 

Without your support, our HPV program wouldn’t     
happen. 
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PA Cooper 

PB Quinn 

PC Lincoln 

1A Archer 

1B Arlo 

1C Ava 

2A Brayden 

2B Eden 

2C Addie 

3A Eden 

3B Mia 

4A Ellie 

4B Ellie 

4C Callan 

5A Harper 

5B Arthur 

6A Murphy 

6B Ethan 

PA N/A 

PB Kirra 

PC Thea 

1A Hannah 

1B N/A 

1C Jack 

2A Charlie 

2B Riley / Ava 

2C Felicity / River 

3A Isla 

3B N/A 

4A Lola 

4B Hudson 

4C Isla 

5A Noah / Jenny 

5B Tahni 

6A Chase 

6B Tahlia 
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    Classroom Capers 

As part of this inquiry unit, we began 
learning about animal adaptations and 
habitats. We had a fantastic guest 
speaker, Dr Andrew McLean, who spoke 
to us about his work with elephants and 
how they are trained. This inspired our 
class to do further research and       
discover more about elephants and   
other living things. 

The students in 2C have been studying 
living things. We have learnt about the 
ways living things grow and change over 
time, and what they need to survive. 
We compared living things to non-living 
things, looked at the life cycles of 
humans and animals and planted beans 
so that we could observe their growth.  

We have also been busy working on 
our narrative writing skills this term 
and planning in our Writer’s       
Notebook. It has been so much fun! 
 

We have been writing spooky stories, 
mermaid adventures, friendship    
stories and more. We have also used 
some Naplan writing prompts – our 
most recent one was titled “The Box’. 
The children in 2C had fun         
brainstorming ideas about what could 
be inside the box, such as money, 
jewels, puppies and even a baby.  
 

There are so many aspiring writers in 
2C. It has been wonderful to watch 
their passion for writing grow as the 
year has progressed.  
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Curriculum Corner 

                      Auslan            

 

It has been wonderful to engage and meet the 
Junior school with their wonderful signing hands, 

and smiling faces this Semester in Auslan. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I have seen/heard of a number of students who 

have been practising their Auslan at home, which 

is fantastic! The more you practise, the better you 

get! 

ALPHABET CHALLENGE 

What are these letters? 

FINGERSPELLING CHALLENGE 

What are these words? 
Grades Prep, 1 and 2 have 

been learning  Auslan in 

Term 3 and will continue to 

do so this Term too. 

In Term 3 we learnt about 

handshapes, greetings and 

questions.  
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November 

PREP 
Harlyn 
Harry 

Ashleigh 
Georgie 
Archie 
Esther 

Lyla 
GRADE ONE 

Logan 
Sage 

Isla-Daisy 
Isabelle 
Oliver 
Penny 
James 

GRADE TWO 
Connor 
Stevie 
Indi 

Arjuna 
 GRADE THREE 

Rogue 
Zachary 
Thomas 
Jazmine 

Leni 
GRADE FOUR 

Mila 
Jai 

Bodhi 
Ryder 
Duke 
Benny 
Finn 

Jasmine 
Isla 

GRADE FIVE 
Ruby 

Leo 

Liam 
Oliver 

Addison 

 GRADE SIX 

Chloe  
Harlow 
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Community News 
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